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Membership 

Meeting  

10/14/21  

6:00pm 

Sunny Hills Civic Association                                                                                                                                                 

3681 Gables Blvd  Sunny Hills, FL  32428 

SHCA Membership Meeting on 10/14/21 at 6 pm at Boat Lake. Refreshments will be provided. 

Open board member spots will be announced at this meeting for the upcoming Elections in   

December for “President, Treasurer and Membership Director”. Process to run for an open spot will be 

gone over during this meeting so please all members come on out and enjoy this meeting with us and 

become involved as we would love to meet and see more of you that have joined our great associa-

tion. We also need a Secretary to finish out Suzi’s position, call if you would be interested in helping,. 

Anyone that would like to run for one of these open position needs to turn in a resume to our President 

or Vice President before November 1st. We have to announce 2 times in our news letter before the 

There are two holidays celebrated in October in the United States: Columbus Day and Halloween. Columbus Day is 

on October 11, although it is celebrated on the second Monday of the month. Halloween is on October 31. 

Columbus Day recognizes the anniversary of Christopher Colum-

bus's arrival in America. It became a federal holiday in 1937, alt-

hough it has been celebrated unofficially since the late 18th century. 

       Columbus Day is a national holiday in many countries in the 

Americas and elsewhere which officially celebrates the anniversary 

of Christopher Columbus' arrival in and European discovery of the 

American Continent on October 12, 1492. The landing is celebrated 

as Columbus Day in the United States, as Día de la Raza in many 

countries in Latin America and as Día de la Hispanidad and Fiesta 

Nacional in Spain, where it is also the religious festivity of la Virgen 

del Pilar. It is also celebrated as Día de las Américas in Belize and Uruguay, as Discovery Day in the Bahamas, as Día 

del Respeto a la Diversidad Cultural in Argentina and as Giornata Nazionale di Cristoforo Colombo or Festa Na-

zionale di Cristoforo Colombo in Italy and in the Little Italys around the world. These holidays have been celebrated 

unofficially since the late 18th century and officially in various countries since the early 20th century. 

—————————————————————————————————- 

 

Halloween is celebrated on the eve of the Christian holiday of All 

Hallows' Day. This was traditionally a day for remembering the dead. 

In the United States, it is typically celebrated by 

dressing up in costumes, telling scary stories and 

eating candy. 

 
See LAST Page 

http://www.boatlakesunnyhills.com/


 

 

                                                                                                      

 

Meet us on Facebook at :                                         

WWW.facebook.com/boatlake2020                                                

Our web page: WWW.Sunnyhillscivicassociation.com             

Our Email: sunnyhillscivicassociation@outlook.com 

 

 

 

3681 Gables Blvd Sunny Hills, FL  32428 

Membership Meeting                        

10/14   Time: 6 pm 

Place: Boat Lake 

Oct. Birthdays 

Tracy Howard                                

Madalien Joyner                                            

Justin Martin                                           

Scott Parrish                                            

Cliff Smith 

Oct. Anniversary 

Kenneth Attard                                    

Tracy Howard                                         

Linda & Earl Stewart 

 Presbyterian Church  Outreach Store at 3768 Country Club Blvd 

a sale the 2nd and 4th Saturday every month from   8am-11am. 

Sunny Hills Civic Association  

         

 

 

      We are having our next CRAFT FAIR                                 

on 12/4/21 from 9-3 at Boat Lake. All vendors 

welcome and please call Danielle Flickinger at 

850-832-4771 or email Judy Clark at shcaactivi-

tiesdirector@gmail.com and sign up. Sign ups are 

welcome up to Dec 3rd 2021.Vendor cost is 

$10.00 and payable in office morning of the event. Tables must be provided by 

vendor. Vendor setup starts at 8am. Guest shopping begins at 9am and if only 

entering park to shop that entrance is FREE.   “Sunny Hills Civic Association“ 

September 25th SHCA hosted the 1st Annual Fall Festival  

at the SHCA Civic Building started at 4pm-8pm. WE had Good food, games, entertainment and 

much more. We welcomed everyone from the Sunny Hills Community to join in on this amazing 

event with us. WE had a great time, lots of food and games played, also live Music. 

 Come have fun with us next Year. 
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Ladies Bible Study 

Anna Marie Pettis  

3rd. Friday morning at 10 am 

At Sunny Hills Chapel; 4283 Hwy. 77 

This is for women of any & all denominations  

Contact # for more information 832-549-5689  

Boat Lake Pavilion can be rented out for the Half Day or the Civic Hall for the day for any fun Event any Month. 

Special Day for your Party, wedding, birthday, or family reunions or just fun and games.                                                             

Please call 832 - 4771       or     Email us for Prices or open Dates:        boatlakedirector@gmail.com 

Wasps in mailboxes.  

I’ve had a request from our mail lady for people in our community to 

once a week check out your mailbox.  She has been getting stung at 

houses delivering mail by wasps that have made nests in or on mailbox-

es. Thank you so much as she really doesn’t want to get stung more 

than she has too or preferably not at all. 

Congratulations to Egan Segers on this amazing catch 

today here at the lake!!!! Definitely a good one. Come 

on out and swim, kayak, canoe, picnic, fish and just have 

fun in so many ways at the beautiful Boat Lake!!!  

   

Sunny Hills Civic Association Newsletter Fun! 

Winner this month : giveaway gift is one SHCA Boat lake Tee Shirt 

Please join in, find this month’s picture search. Call 850-832-4771 

to collect your prize. This month is a cat 

 



 

 

2071 Sunny Hills Blvd.                                                

850-332-3188                    

Mass Times: 

Mon; Thurs; Fri  8:00 am                                                  

Sat: 5:00 pm                                             

Sunday: 9:00 & 11:00  am               

Father Paul Moody  

Ricky@riachipley.com 

  

 



 

 

Burke 

  

Put a Pizza on the Grill 

The grill's intense heat is a lot like a restaurant pizza oven. Keep all your 

toppings light and cook them beforehand so they heat evenly on the grill. Lightly brush 

the crust with oil and sear both sides on the grill. Next, add the toppings and cover the 

grill. Cook about 3-7 minutes. Every minute, rotate the pizza 90 degrees to prevent burn-

ing. Whole-wheat crusts are healthier -- some recipes are specially made for grilling. 

Skewered Fish 

Skewers are great for cooking whole small fish like fresh sardines, which are loaded with 

heart-healthy fats. You can easily grill several fish at once. Insert one skewer through 

each fish near the base of the head. Insert a second skewer near the tail. That holds the 

fish firmly in place, so they're easy to turn. Brush them and the rack lightly with olive oil 

and cook the fish, turning once, just until they flake easily. 

Grill-Worthy Veggies 

Grilling is a great way to cook vegetables. High temperatures and quick cooking times 

help preserve their nutrients. Slice them thinly or in chunks for kebabs. The best veggies 

for the grill are sturdy and develop sweet flavors: 

Sweet peppers (6-8 minutes each side) 

Onions (5-7 minutes each side) 

Zucchini and other summer squash (5 minutes each side) 

Corn (25 minutes) 

Portabella mushrooms (7-10 minutes per side) 

Romaine lettuce hearts (3 minutes per side) 

Grill Fruit for a Delicious Dessert 

Grilling intensifies the sweetness of strawberries, peaches, pineapples, bananas, apples, 

pears, and other fruit. Cut fruit into pieces and spear them on skewers. Or wrap the piec-

es in foil. The trick is to cook with indirect heat. Turn down the gas or place the fruit on 

the edges of the grate.  Cook the fruit only for a few minutes. Grill on low heat until it is 

hot and slightly golden. 

Kebabs for Kids 

Kebabs make fun finger food out of any meal, even dessert. Kids love the idea of food on 

a stick, so let them build their own. For safety, grill meat or fish, vegetables, and fruits on 

separate skewers. Bite-size chunks of tomatoes, zucchini, peppers, mushrooms, and on-

ions are a good veggie combination. 

Better Burgers 

Thinner burgers are healthier burgers because they cook faster. Grill 1/2- to 3/4-inch 

patties over medium heat. They'll stay juicy if you don't smash them on the grill with a 

spatula, which forces the juices out. Add some chopped bell pepper, carrot, onion, or 

barbecue sauce for a juicier turkey burger. Prepared veggie burgers may crumble less 

than homemade ones. Other meatless meaties: juicy portabella mushrooms and mari-

nated tofu. 

 



 

 
If someone you don’t know sends you a check and asks for money back,                                                                 

please be careful — you may become the victim of a popular scam. 

What is a Fake Check Scam? 

In a fake check scam, a person you don’t know asks you to deposit a check — sometimes for several thousand dollars, and usually for more 

than you are owed — and send some of the money to another person. Some scammers will even try to convince you to give them your 

Online Banking credentials so that they can log in and make the deposit for you, using Mobile Deposit. Then they will tell you they deposit-

ed too much and ask you to send some back. Always remember that any legitimate business will NEVER ask you for your Online Banking 

credentials and these situations will always result in scamming you out of your money! The scammers always have a good story to explain 

why you can’t keep all the money. They might say they need you to cover taxes or fees, you’ll need to buy supplies, or something else. 

Fake checks come in many forms. They might look like business or personal checks, cashier’s checks, money orders, or a check delivered 

electronically. Here are a few examples:  

 

Mystery shopping. Scammers pretend to hire people as mystery shoppers and tell them their first assignment is to evaluate a retailer that 

sells gift cards, money orders, or a money transfer service, like Western Union or MoneyGram. The shopper gets a check with instructions 

to deposit it in a personal bank account and wire it to someone else. But once the money is wired, the person on the other end can disap-

pear. 

Personal assistants. People apply online and get hired as personal assistants. They get a check and are told to use the money to buy gift 

cards or to buy equipment or supplies for their new client. Once the scammers get the gift card PIN numbers, they use them instantly, leav-

ing the “personal assistant” without the money when the bank figures out the check is bad. 

Car wrap decals. People interested in car wrap advertising are told to deposit checks and send money to decal installers — who don’t exist. 

Claiming prizes. Sweepstakes "winners" are given checks and told to send money to cover taxes, shipping and handling charges, or pro-

cessing fees. But that’s not how legitimate sweepstakes work. 

Overpayments. People buying something from you online "accidentally” send a check for too much and ask you to refund the balance. 

Fake Checks and Your Bank 

By law, banks have to make deposited funds available quickly, usually within five business days. Even though the bank has made the funds 

available, that doesn't mean the check has necessarily “cleared” — it could still be a bad check. Fake checks can take weeks to be discov-

ered and untangled. By that time, the scammer has any money you sent, and you’re stuck paying the money back to the bank. 

Your best bet: Don’t rely on money from a check unless you know and trust the person you’re dealing with. 

 

How To Avoid a Fake Check Scam 

Never use money from a check to send gift cards, money orders, or wire money to strangers or someone you just met. Many scammers 

demand that you send money through money transfer services like Western Union or MoneyGram, or buy gift cards and send them the PIN 

numbers. Once you wire money, or give someone the gift card PINs, it is like giving someone cash. It’s almost impossible to get it back. 

Toss offers that ask you to pay for a prize. If it’s free, you shouldn’t have to pay to get it. 

Don't accept a check for more than the selling price. You can bet it’s a scam. 

 

Where To Report Fraud 

If you think you’ve been targeted by a fake check scam, report it to: 

The Federal Trade Commission 

The U.S. Postal Inspection Service 

Your state Attorney General 



 

  



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Emergency  Fire, Police, EMS …….…………. 911                     

Gulf Power Company ………...… 800-225-5797                   

Sunny Hills Utilities Company   888-228-2134     

Waste Management services   800-333-7709                    

Animal Control /Sheriff………..….…….638-6111  

W a s h i n g t o n  C o u n t y ,  F L  

     Wa s h i n g t o n  C o u n t y,  F l o r i d a  

WWW.SunnyHillsCivicAssociation.com                      

Boat Lake Office:  850-832-4771  

Call Boat Lake Swim Park at 850-832-4771 or 
email us at boatlakedirector@gmail.com        

to setup a Special Day for your party,                          
wedding, birthday, or family reunion or                                          

just for a large group outing. 

 

POSTAL CUSTOMER 

Chipley, Florida 32428 

      Sunny Hills                                                       

Civic Association                                             

P.O. Box  165                                        

Wausau, Florida 32463 

                                                            

 

 

PRE-SORTED STANDARD                                      

ECRWSS                                                                                

US POSTAGE                                                                    

PAID                                                                              

EDDM RETAIL 

E-Mail: SunnyHillsCivicAssociation@outlook.com 

Newsletter Editor &  Publisher:  

Boat Lake                             

Swim Park 

MSBU Ordinance                                                                          

Started in 2001- 4  

Cherry Sherman  msbu1@washingtonfl.com                                                                                                         

Andrea Smith-Blackwood Msbu2@ washingtonfl.com                                                                                                                                

Kathy Gesslein   Msbu3@washingtonfl.com                                                                                                             

Gary Hartman Msbu4@washingtonfl.com (chairman)                                                                                                                                              

Scott Parrish  Msbu5@washingtonfl.com (co-chairman)                                                                                                   

Steven Healis  Msbucoordinator@washingtonfl.com                                                                                                                                     

 

 

Earl Stewart  - President                                                 

shcapresident6@gmail.com 

Scott Parish  - V/President                                                    

shcavpresident6@gmail.com 

                                    - Secretary                                

shcasecretary6@gmail.com 

  Jeffery Flickinger  - Treasurer                              

shcatreasurer74@gmail.com 

Judy Clark - Activity Director                                              

shcaactivitiesdirector@gmail.com 

Danielle Flickinger - Parks Director                    

boatlakedirector@gmail.com 

Linda Stewart - Membership Director                                  

shcamembershipdir@gmail.com 

Marie Pettis - Chaplain  832-549-5689                                                  

shcachaplain@gmail.com 

ELECTION SHCA   “2022-2023” 

Open for 2 years 

“President, Treasurer, and 

Membership Director”.  

————- 

Also need a Secretary  to finish 

up this year & next year  

Sunny Hills, Florida Sunny Hills MSBU Board                                                                                      

Sunny Hills Civic Association, Inc. 

Sunny Hills Civic Association 

Trunk or Treat 

Happy Halloween October 31                          

Trunk or Treat 

At Boat Lake — Starts at 5 – 8 pm. 

Come one Come All.  Meet all of the 

ghost ! But Have Fun!!!                                           


